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Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a regular meeting of the Madison City Council was called to order by Mayor Thole on Monday, February 28, 2011, at 5:00 p.m. in Council Chambers at City Hall.  Councilmembers present were:  Tim Volk, Mayor Greg Thole, Maynard Meyer, Paul Zahrbock, and Rick Gail.  Also present were: City Manager Jon Radermacher, City Attorney Rick Stulz, and City Clerk Kathleen Weber.  

​AGENDA

Upon motion by Meyer, seconded by Zahrbock and carried, the Agenda was approved as amended.  Additions to the agenda include recycling roll off, County Dare Program, and City credit card.  All agenda items are hereby placed on the table for discussion.  

MINUTES

Upon motion by Zahrbock, seconded by Volk and carried, minutes of the February 14, 2011, meeting were approved as presented.  
CONSENT AGENDA

Upon motion by Volk, seconded by Gail and carried, the Consent Agenda was approved as presented.  

FAIRGROUNDS SNOW PLACEMENT/TOLLEFSON DRAINAGE

At this time, Les Boraas and Tom Bly of the Lac qui Parle County Fairboard approached the Council to discuss the fact that the fairgrounds have been tiled with a lift pump being installed to drain water from the grounds and deposit it into the City’s storm sewer system.  They also noted that additional tiling is being planned for this year.  They noted that due to work being performed in connection with the Infrastructure Project last year, the water was not draining properly, and this is what contributed to excess water on land owned by Kevin Tollefson.  They wanted to be sure that the City Engineer is aware of the drainage tile as he studies topography and aerial maps.  
Iver Lien, who was also in attendance, indicated that he had to keep two sump pumps running last year; and that they barely kept up.  Mayor Thole stated the fact that the tile and lift pump should be getting the excess water to the city’s storm sewer this Spring, and this situation should be explained to Kevin Tollefson and City Engineer Dean Helstrom.  
Councilmember Volk asked whether there would be maps available showing the drain tile installed at the fairgrounds.  He noted that the map would be helpful to show Kevin the work that has been done.   Volk did suggest that City Engineer Helstrom still study the drainage issue in this area as Kevin Tollefson did indicate that this has been a long-time problem.  Volk wants to be sure that the tile and lift pump will resolve the issue.  
Council noted that the Watershed Board should also be included in this matter to be sure that additional tiling can be done.  After further discussion, Mayor Thole requested that City Manager Radermacher and City Engineer Helstrom touch base with the Watershed Board and discuss the matter further with Kevin Tollefson.  

MN VALLEY COOPERATIVE LIGHT & POWER

Upon motion by Meyer, seconded by Zahrbock and carried, City Manager Jon Radermacher was designated as the City’s voting delegate at the Annual Meeting of the Minnesota Valley Cooperative Light & Power Association to be held on March 26th, 2011.  

2011 FEES RESOLUTION AMENDMENT

Upon motion by Gail, seconded by Thole and carried, RESOLUTION 11-16 titled “Resolution establishing a fee schedule pursuant to Section 34.01 of the Madison Code of Ordinances for the Year 2011” was adopted.  Councilmember Volk abstained from the vote on this matter.  This resolution would provide for an increase in the base Fire Department charge from $750 to $1,000.  A complete copy of Resolution 11-16 is contained in City Clerk’s Book #6.  

City Manager Radermacher noted that he would contact local insurance agents to make them aware of this change.     
CERTIFIED POOL MANAGER TRAINING RESCHEDULED

City Manager Radermacher noted that, due to snow removal, city staff was unable to attend training for pool manager certification.  Radermacher noted that MC & R Pools will reschedule the training at a later date. 
RECYCLING ROLL OFF

Council approved a request from the Lac qui Parle County Environmental Office that Olson’s Sanitation be allowed to leave a roll off in the City parking lot behind Loopy’s Dollar Store to be used by individuals wishing to drop off materials for recycling.  Council noted that the residential pickup of recycling in Madison will not change.  The roll off will replace the service being provided now on Wednesdays of each week in the same parking lot.  Council noted that the roll off should be monitored by Olson’s Sanitation in order to ensure that the area is kept clean and free of odor.  Council also noted that if individuals leave items that are not recyclable, Olson’s Sanitation will need to deal with it.  

LAC QUI PARLE COUNTY DARE PROGRAM  
City Manager Radermacher informed Council that he was contacted by Lac qui Parle County Sheriff Rick Halvorson in regard to the City’s interest in contributing toward a Dare Program for 5th Graders attending Lac qui Parle Valley High School.  Radermacher noted that the City does not have a Dare Program at the present time.  Council expressed interest in pursuing this depending on the costs involved.  Sheriff Halvorson will get back to City Manager Radermacher once more details regarding cost are known.  
CITY CREDIT CARD

City Manager Radermacher discussed with Council the possibility of getting a city credit card for use as needed to make purchases and cover conference expenses.  Mayor Thole questioned the possibility of a debit card from the local banks rather than a credit card.  Council authorized City Manager Radermacher to check into this matter and develop a policy regarding its use and limits.  

CITY MANAGER REPORT

City Manager Radermacher informed Council that he has a meeting scheduled with Senator Gary Kubly and Representative Andrew Falk on March 23rd; and that he will also be attending the League of MN Cities Lobbying Day at the capitol on March 24th.  

City Manager Radermacher informed Council that the Street Department will be utilizing the softball field and a spot along Highway 40 West where trees were transplanted for dumping snow as needed.  Councilmember Volk questioned whether requiring public works employees to use up overtime hours as comp. time off rather than pay is affecting their ability to get their work done.  He noted the need to widen some of the streets if possible.  City Manager Radermacher noted that he has not seen an effect on work load by the utilization of comp. time.  Regarding the condition of the streets, Street Department Supervisor Allan Thompson had indicated to Jon that the warmer weather should be helping as well.  City Manager Radermacher noted that the Council can get him a list of specific areas of concern and he will pass that on to Allan Thompson.  
City Manager Radermacher informed Council that the meter replacement program is nearing completion with approximately 120 water meter transmitters to be installed and approximately 12 high demand electric meters.  

Regarding demolition of the Ford Building, City Manager Radermacher informed Council that Wollschlager Excavating is looking at a different dump site for the demolition material.  Council questioned whether Dixon Development is still interested in the vacant lot to the north of the Ford Building.  City Attorney Stulz indicated that he will contact Dixon Development in regard to this matter.  There is a Development Agreement on file between the City of Madison and Dixon Development.  If Dixon will not be pursuing development of the lot, it may be the State of Minnesota would be interested in the property.  
City Manager Radermacher informed Council that Cargill has asked about the development of a Tax Increment Financing District or tax abatement for the proposed expansion to an additional location on Highway 40 West.  City Manager Radermacher indicated that he and a representative of Cargill will be meeting to discuss this matter with Ehlers and Associates.  
Regarding the Madison Swimming Pool, City Manager Radermacher informed Council that Ashley Splonskowski will return and remain in a manager role this summer.  A proposal has been requested from Dave’s Plumbing for the replacement of plumbing in the bathhouse.  A Park Board meeting has been scheduled for March 9th.  
DISBURSEMENTS

Upon motion by Volk, seconded by Zahrbock and carried, Council approved disbursements for bills submitted between February 15th and February 28th, 2011.  These disbursements include United Prairie Check Nos. 47955-48037.   Councilmember Gail abstained from the vote on payments to The Western Guard in the amount of $329.25.  

There being no further business, upon motion by Zahrbock, seconded by Meyer and carried, meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.    
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Greg Thole – Mayor
ATTEST:
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Kathleen Weber – City Clerk
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